
Minutes of the Executive Committee 

Meeting of NSUK 

Date: Sunday, 15th September 2024 

Venue: Vela Restaurant, Liffey Valley Park, Dublin 

The prestigious Executive Committee Meeting of NSUK took place on Sunday, 15th September 

2024, at the luxurious Vela Restaurant, nestled in the serene surroundings of Liffey Valley Park, 

Dublin. The meeting marked a significant milestone in strengthening the bond between 

Nishtarians in Ireland and the UK. 

The event was graced by prominent figures, including NSUK President Prof. Amjad Shad, 

Secretary Shafqat Bukhari, Dr. Dure Shahwar, Dr. Shahid Saha, and Athar Sheikh, the 

executive representative for Ireland. The gathering was further honored by the presence of Prof. 

Mohammad Mukhtar, the esteemed Chairperson of IPPA, and 25 distinguished members of the 

Nishtarian Family Ireland, showcasing a united front of Nishtarians across borders. 

The meeting began on a spiritual note with the recitation of the Holy Quran by Dr. Kafeel 

Sherani, setting a reflective and harmonious tone for the day. Following this, all attendees were 

invited to introduce themselves, creating a warm and collaborative atmosphere as members of 

the Nishtarian family connected with the visiting executives of NSUK. 

In the highlight of the session, Prof. Amjad Shad and Dr. Shahid Sahu delivered compelling 

presentations on the vision, objectives, and achievements of NSUK since the current 

administration took office. They passionately discussed the remarkable progress made in uniting 



Nishtarians worldwide under the NSUK banner. Dr. Shahid Sahu, in particular, provided a 

detailed breakdown of the legal framework involved in the constitution development and the 

complex registration process, demonstrating the organization's commitment to formality and 

compliance. 

The meeting then addressed a pivotal moment with a formal requisition presented by several 

members of the Nishtarian Family Ireland. After a thorough discussion, the following key 

decisions were unanimously approved: 

1. Adoption of the NSUKI Name: It was agreed that the Irish Chapter of NSUK would 

formally adopt the name NSUKI, further solidifying the distinct identity of Nishtarians in 

Ireland while maintaining strong ties with NSUK. 

2. Membership Data Sharing: In a spirit of unity and growth, the Nishtarian Family 

Ireland graciously consented to share their membership data with NSUK. This move aims 

to streamline the invitation process, allowing members to officially join NSUK and 

actively contribute to its objectives. 

The meeting concluded with a delightful luncheon at Vela Restaurant, where attendees enjoyed 

the fine dining experience and engaged in meaningful conversations. The event was 

immortalized with a group photograph, capturing the essence of camaraderie and shared purpose 

among the Nishtarian family. 


